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NEWS RELEASE
Distributed September 21, 2016

Restoration of beach area to temporarily lower water levels in Colliery
Dam Park
Lower lake closed for swimming while water is down

Summary
City crews are currently preparing to reduce the water level currently held in Colliery Dam Park as steps are taken
to restore the beach area located near the south side of the lower lake. A water level reduction of 2 meters will be
introduced in order to reestablish the beach area and install new sand. Additional work will include repairs to a set
of stairs leading into the lake.

Strategic Link: Asset Management and Community Wellness - improving existing parks.

Key Points
● While work is underway, water levels in the lower lake are expected to be drawn down between one to four

days. The water will be returned to normal height following the completion of the project.
● The lower lake will be closed to swimming during this period.
● Please note - the newly exposed shoreline may be slippery; users of Colliery Dam Park are advised to

approach the lower lake carefully while the water is down.

Quotes
"This project was identified in the recent public park improvement process as a priority by park users and doing it
now will make the beach available for use next season. This is the best time of year to do this work when water
levels are lowest and just prior to the rainy season starting."

Al Britton
Manager, Parks Operations

City of Nanaimo
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Contact:

Al Britton
Manager, Parks Operations
City of Nanaimo
250-755-7505

View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/2cn2Zgh

https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR160921RestorationOfBeachAreaToTemporarilyLowerWaterLevelsInCollieryDamPark.html

